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"Not at all." Han Dahua waved his hand and said with a smile, "To be able to take on 
this big project of yours, to the company, it's equivalent to picking up a big piece of fat." 

"Then let's call it mutual benefit win-win." 

"Right, mutual benefit to win together." 

"I hope we can cooperate happily." Wu Tian raised his teacup and clinked it with Han 
Dahua with a brilliant smile. 

"Then let's talk about the details of the cooperation, I'll have someone print out the 
contract." 

"Alright." Wu Tian nodded and started to talk about the details of the cooperation 
project. 

The two of them quickly reached an agreement and signed the contract. 

Han Dahua stood up from his chair and stretched out his right hand towards Wu Tian, 
"Boss Wu is really straightforward. I feel very happy to work with you." 

"I'm happy too." Wu Tian shook his hand. 

"Don't worry, I will let the construction team enter as soon as possible. I will definitely 
not delay the progress of the project." 

"That's good. I believe that with Chairman Han's strength, you won't cause any damage 
to the project." 

"Then it's a deal." Han Dahua looked at the time and suggested with a smile, "It's time 
to eat, so I'll treat Boss Wu out for dinner." 

"Let's eat together next time. I still have things to take care of. Goodbye." Having said 
that, Wu Tian turned around and left the VIP room. 

This matter was handled very smoothly, and was somewhat out of his expectations. 

Geng Yunguang probably won't let him go so easily. He will think of other ways to deal 
with him in secret. It seems like he has to be careful. 



Of course, Geng Yunguang wasn't enough to scare him. At the moment, he should put 
more effort into learning. 

He had just walked out of the lubrication company when he saw a familiar figure. 

Wan Ying was one of the school beauties of the Polytechnic University. She was the 
goddess in the hearts of countless boys. 

Wan Ying was wearing an elegant short skirt and was walking towards them in a flurry. 
Her movements were obviously strange. 

Actually, he wasn't too familiar with Wan Ying. They had only met a few times at school 
and neither of them spoke much. 

Just as he was considering whether he should go over and say hello to Wan Ying, the 
girl walked over to him on her own accord. 

"Hello." 

Thus, Wu Tian had no choice but to greet her. 

Unexpectedly, Wan Ying walked over and took his arm, whispering, "Don't talk, hold me 
tight and move forward." 

"What?" 

Wu Tian was shocked. He didn't expect the beauty to suddenly take the initiative. What 
was going on? 

In his mind, Wan Ying was a reserved and generous girl. She had never interacted with 
any man before, so why did she suddenly … 

Just as he was lost in thought, Wan Ying urged again, "Don't just stand there. Carry me 
forward." 

"Alright." Wu Tian came back to his senses and hugged Wan Ying's slim waist. 

He guessed that she must have a reason for doing this. Regardless of what she did, he 
would still hug her first. After all, he wasn't going to suffer any losses. 

He might have used too much force to make Wan Ying cry out in pain. 

Wu Tian was so scared that he quickly retracted his hand and asked with concern, 
"Sorry, are you alright?" 



"I'm fine." Wan Ying smiled embarrassedly and asked in a low voice, "When hugging my 
waist, can you be a bit lighter?" 

"Alright." Wu Tian hugged Wan Ying's slim waist again. 

Holding the waist of a girl he was not familiar with on the street made him feel especially 
nervous, but of course, it was more of a thrill. 

"Move forward, don't look back." Wan Ying whispered in an intimate tone. 

"Ok!" 

Wu Tian walked in front with the girl in his arms. At the same time, he asked in a low 
voice, "Were you pestered by someone to use me as a shield?" 

"Right, it's so annoying to be pestered by such an annoying rich second generation." 
Wan Ying first nodded her head, then looked a bit embarrassed. "You won't be angry if I 
use you as a shield, right?" 

"Hugging a beauty, gentle and soft jade. I'm very happy, so I won't be angry." 

"…" 

Wan Ying's face gradually turned red after hearing what he said. She whispered, "I 
thought you were quite honest." 

"Ha ha!" 

"However, you're not a bad person. If it were any other male, their hands would have 
already been dishonest." Wan Ying turned around and glanced at Wu Tian, then 
lowered her head in embarrassment. 

Actually, she had a good impression of Wu Tian. 

"You're right about that, I'm not a good person, but I'm definitely not a bad person." Wu 
Tian had given himself such an image. 

"This evaluation is very accurate." Wan Ying giggled and suddenly found Wu Tian 
rather interesting. 

Just as the two of them were whispering to each other, a tall man walked over with two 
attendants behind him. 

Seeing this man, Wan Ying's face darkened. She whispered into Wu Tian's ear, "This is 
the rich second generation Chen Di I told you about. He's so annoying, so annoying." 



"I'll cooperate with you later and chase him away." Wu Tian has become very 
experienced in being someone's shield and knows what to do next. 

At this moment, the man called Chen Di walked over. 

The man was tall and big. He was tall and straight. His looks weren't bad either. 

After he walked over, he pointed at Wu Tian's nose and cursed: "Brat, quickly release 
Yingying." 

"He's my boyfriend, Wu Tian." Wan Ying hugged Wu Tian's arm even more tightly and 
introduced him to Chen Di. 

"Boyfriend?" Upon hearing that it was Goddess's boyfriend, Chen Di's face turned even 
uglier than the liver. 

"Right." 

"Yingying, how did you find such a boyfriend, what's so good about this brat?" Chen Di's 
heart suffered a blow of 10,000 points, and he was puzzled. "I can't figure it out. How is 
this kid better than me?" 

"He's better than you everywhere. I like him." Wan Ying tilted her head up and said with 
a face full of willfulness, "I have a boyfriend now. Please don't bother me again in the 
future." 

"If you find a guy who's better than me, I'll accept my fate. I really can't accept you 
finding a trash to be your boyfriend." Chen Di walked over and poked Wu Tian 
provocatively with his finger, "Look at this kid, he's skinny and weak like a sick cat. 
What's so good about him?" 

"That's my problem. It has nothing to do with you." After Wan Ying finished her 
sentence, she grabbed Wu Tian's arm and prepared to leave. 

"Halt!" 

Chen Di couldn't just let them go so easily. He quickly walked in front of Wu Tian and 
pointed at Wu Tian's nose as he scolded, "You little bastard, you want to leave after 
snatching the woman I like?" 

"Then what do you want?" Wu Tian said impatiently. 

"I want to hit you." Chen Di shook his arm and slowly approached Wu Tian with a few 
followers behind him. 



Wan Ying panicked and quickly reached out her hand to protect Wu Tian, "I'm here, I 
won't let you hurt him." 

She used Wu Tian as a shield this time, she didn't want Wu Tian to get hurt, otherwise, 
she would feel guilty. 

"Yingying, either you come with me today or I'll teach this brat a lesson." Chen Di 
offered two choices. 

"Don't even think about it." Wan Ying refused decisively without thinking, "I won't go with 
you, and I definitely won't allow you to hurt Wu Tian." 

"Hahaha …" 

Chen Di raised his head and laughed. After laughing, he could not help but look at Wu 
Tian with disdain and said, "You are a man, but you actually let a woman protect you. 
How embarrassing." 

After saying that, he spat on the ground. 
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"Do you mind if I teach that kid a lesson for you?" Wu Tian didn't pay any attention to 
Chen Di and turned around to ask for Wan Ying's opinion. 

"Of course not." Jiang Wan blurted out the answer without thinking. 

Honestly speaking, he had already had enough of this shameless Chen Di. He wanted 
to find someone to teach this fuerdai a lesson. 

If it was possible, he really wished that he could beat up this fellow until his nose was 
swollen and blood flowed from his head. He hoped that this bastard would not act 
arrogantly in the future. 

"That's good. First, stand behind him. I'll teach this brat a lesson in your place." Wu Tian 
rolled up his sleeves and prepared to fight. 

"Hey!" 

Wan Ying tugged on Wu Tian's sleeve and reminded him softly, "Forget it, there are 
three of them and you are not their match." 

"Don't worry, I have my own ways." Wu Tian comforted Chen Di as he hooked his 
fingers, "Don't you want to hit me? Come, I'll give you a chance. Make your move." 



"Since you insist on getting a beating, don't blame me for being rude." After saying this, 
Chen Di turned to the two thugs behind him and ordered, "Let's go together. Help me 
teach this brat a lesson." 

"Yes." 

After the two lackeys received their orders, they raised their fists and rushed forward. 

"Be careful!" Seeing the hoodlum brandishing his fist towards her, Wan Ying screamed 
out in anxiety. 

Wu Tian didn't seem to mind. He waited for the two thugs to get closer before he 
suddenly threw a punch at them. 

His speed was extremely fast and his strength was astonishing. He had effortlessly 
defeated the two hoodlums. 

Seeing this scene, Wan Ying's eyes lit up, feeling especially surprised and amazed. 

She didn't expect Wu Tian to be so strong despite looking so weak. He easily knocked 
over two strong fighters. 

It seemed that her previous worries were superfluous. Wu Tian was much stronger than 
he imagined, and he couldn't help but admire her in his heart. 

Chen Di, who was watching from the side, was also shocked. 

Originally, he was gloating with a face full of schadenfreude, waiting for to see Wu Tian 
being brutally abused, but in the end, he saw such a scene. 

He did not expect Wu Tian to be so strong that he could easily defeat the two thugs 
under his command without any effort. 

From the looks of it, he seemed to have underestimated this fellow's strength. He didn't 
expect this fellow to be such a powerful character. 

Seeing that the situation was bad, he turned around and prepared to escape. 

"Halt!" However, Wu Tian blocked his way and sneered: "You want to run?" 

"Kid, what else do you want?" Chen Di was no longer as arrogant and domineering as 
before. He was now scared out of his wits like a turtle's grandson, and even his legs 
were trembling slightly. 

"Like I said, I want to teach you a lesson on behalf of Wan Ying." After Wu Tian said 
this, he swung his fist and punched. 



"Ah …" 

With a miserable scream, Chen Di's old face swelled up to a dark purple color. He was 
in so much pain that even tears were about to roll out of his eyes. 

Wan Ying couldn't help but burst out laughing when she saw Chen Di being beaten up 
like this. 

"Don't worry, there's something even more exciting." After Wu Tian said this, he threw 
out two punches in a row. 

The two fists were neither too far from each other and just happened to land on Chen 
Di's eye sockets. He was in so much pain that he cried out in pain. 

"Hahaha …" 

Seeing that Chen Di had been beaten to such a state, Wan Ying laughed even louder, 
to the point that her stomach hurt. 

This was the first time she saw the fuerdai in such a sorry state. 

Chen Di was already in pain. Now that he was mocked by a woman like this, his entire 
body was about to explode. He pointed at Wu Tian's nose and threatened: "Brat, you 
dare to hit me. Do you know who I am?" 

"I do not care who you are. If you offend me, I will beat you up." After Wu Tian said this, 
he prepared to teach this kid a lesson with his punches. 

Chen Di was so frightened that his neck shrank back as he turned around and ran. 

He ran about ten meters before he turned around and threatened, "Brat, just you wait! 
Sooner or later I will kill you!" 

After saying this, he turned around and ran away as fast as he could. 

"What a loser." Looking at Chen Di's miserable figure, Wan Ying disdainfully said. Then, 
her gaze landed on Wu Tian, "I really can't tell. Your physique is thin and weak. I didn't 
expect you to be so powerful." 

"Ha ha!" 

Wu Tian was a bit embarrassed from being praised. He scratched his head and 
laughed. 

"Right." 



Wan Ying took a step forward and grabbed Wu Tian's arm. She couldn't help but ask 
curiously, "Why are you so skilled?" 

Wu Tian coughed dryly and looked down at the delicate arm. 

It was only then that Wan Ying realized something was wrong. Embarrassed, she 
hastily retracted her arm, and her face became even redder. 

"It doesn't matter, just do it if you want to." Wu Tian gave a broad smile and took the 
initiative to extend his hand. 

"I don't want to be delicate." Wan Ying grumbled and asked again, "Tell me, how are 
you so powerful?" 

"I'm not that amazing, I just learned a few moves from an expert." Wu Tian said humbly. 

Despite his relaxed manner of speaking, his hardships in learning were hard to describe 
with words. 

"Wow, you're awesome." Wan Ying pursed her lips and smiled. She couldn't help but 
stick out her thumb. "I really admire you." 

At this moment, the way she looked at Wu Tian was clearly more appreciative and 
worshipful. 

"I'm still far from being able to do that. I still need to train hard and diligently." Wu Tian 
gritted his teeth as if he was cheering himself on. 

When it came to martial arts, he couldn't help but have a headache. 

He had been very diligent in martial arts training and had never slacked off. However, 
for some unknown reason, no matter how hard he tried, he couldn't achieve a 
breakthrough. It was as if he had entered a bottleneck. 

"Thank you for helping me out today." After thanking her, Wan Ying couldn't help but 
suggest, "Since you've helped me so much, I must thank you. How about I treat you to a 
meal?" 

"Of course, I would be willing if a beauty were to treat me to a meal." Wu Tian couldn't 
find any reason to refuse, so he agreed straightforwardly. 

"Alright, let's go eat at that hotel." Wan Ying pointed at the Sunshine Hotel across the 
street and led the way. 

Wu Tian followed closely behind. 



The two of them arrived at the Sunshine Hotel and found a table near the window. 

After ordering the dishes, the two of them began to chat. 

"Where's your girlfriend?" Wan Ying asked in a gossipy tone, seemingly very interested 
in Wu Tian. 

"Nope." 

"Stop lying to me." Wan Ying rolled her eyes in annoyance. With an omniscient 
expression, she said, "I heard that you've been chasing after Lee Meng." 

"You know all this?" Wu Tian was very surprised, he didn't expect this girl to even know 
about his pursuit of Lee Meng. 

Although they were all students of the same school, they weren't that well-informed. 
They really suspected that the girl was secretly observing him. 

"I just happened to know about the matter between you and Lee Meng." Wan Ying 
casually explained and continued to ask, "How are you and Lee Meng doing now? Did 
you catch her? " 

"There's no hope for her and me." Wu Tian smiled bitterly. 

He didn't know why, but he didn't want to talk about Lee Meng anymore. This girl was 
just a passerby in his life. 

She had given him a lot of surprises, but now she was calm. 

 


